
                              

From Pastor Phill 
   Another interesting month in the life of our church has arrived! February 14 is not 
only the day you go to Bob’s Variety and buy a card, it is also Ash Wednesday… Lent 
begins early this year because Easter is early, March 31. We at Crown of Life have 
kept the tradition of Wednesday afternoon services during Lent, and I pray you find 
your way to joining us for at least some of those.  
 

As well in February, a new full-time church worker will begin his career with us – 
Zachary Mulso has sent his call documents to us, signed, and he is ready to go. 
Tentatively we will commission and install him on the 18th of February, which date 
may be movable according to when he will arrive here. Pray for him, please. 
 

Do you have a heart for missions? Our Mission Board meets monthly, and is tasked 
with wisely investing in the mission field the substantial dollars you members have 
provided them.  Missions has historically sent funds to the Pacific Southwest District, 
the seminaries in support of seminary students, Valley Lutheran High School, 
missionary families in Indonesia (Rev. Paul Nelson) and Italy (Rev. Tyler McMiller), 
Mission Central in Iowa that funds so many LC-MS workers overseas, etc. That 
etcetera is actually pretty big, as the annual Missions budget is $132,000, plus their 
Dedicated Fund of some $70,000. Please be proud that you as a congregation make 
possible the spread of the good news of Jesus in a world gone crazy. 
 

Gene Axelson has chaired the board for years and has now stepped down; Diane 
Hammann has agreed to take the reins in an administrative role, as members of the 
board bring mission ideas to the table. At our January meeting we agreed to hold a 
Mission Weekend on February 17 and 18, with a display in the Narthex and other 
information.  Mission Board meets the 2nd Friday of each month at 9AM;  if you would 
like to learn more about the Board and its activities come to the meeting in the office 
February 9 at 9AM.  
 

Our Enhancement Committee continues to make progress defining projects to, yes, 
enhance the look and function of our campus. Their immediate concerns are two, 
landscaping in the courtyard and a re-build of our bathrooms. Why that, you say? 
Aren’t they functioning? Yes, they are. The bathrooms, like the rest of the building, 
are more than 30 years old. We have the opportunity now to prepare them to last 
another 30 years. The Committee is reviewing tile, countertops and sinks, paint, 
floors, etc., and has secured Council permission to proceed, in the spring, to rebuild 
all four of them. 
 

Worship Schedule 

Saturdays – 4 PM 
Sundays – 9 AM 

  

Bible Studies 

Sundays 
Bible Class – 10:15 AM  

(Parish Hall) 
 

Mondays 
Women's Bible Study – 
9:30 AM (Parish Hall) 

 

Tuesdays 
Read Scripture Women’s 

Bible Study -  
2:00 PM (Parish Hall) 

 

Wednesdays 
Bible Class - 9:30 AM 

(Parish Hall) 
 

Fridays 
Men's Bible Study - 9:00 AM 

1st, 3rd & 5th Friday  
(Parish Hall) 

 

Bible Class  
10:30 AM (Parish Hall) 

 

Church Office Hours 
M-Th 7:30-3:30 & F 7:30-1:00 
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The Lenten season is upon us. Here 
is the upcoming Lenten schedule: 

 

Ash Wednesday 
February 14 at 4 & 7PM 

(with Communion) 
 

Lent Wednesdays 
"Life Together" 

February 21 - March 20 
4PM 

 

Holy Week  
Worship Schedule 

 

Maundy Thursday 
(with Communion) 

March 28 - 4PM 
 

Good Friday 
March 29 - 4 & 7PM 

 

Easter Weekend 
March 30 - 4PM 

 

March 31 -  
6 AM (outdoor sunrise in 

the courtyard) 
9 & 10:30 AM in the 

Sanctuary 
 

Good Friday in the Park 
March 29 at 9am 

Beardsley Park 
12755 W Beardsley Rd, SCW 

Ramada 10 

 
 

It’s interesting that February is the month of love. Because Valentine’s Day is the 
only item of note that falls in February (aside from Presidents’ Day…but that’s 
just too vague). It is the dominant holiday and, what the heck, it’s cold out (well, 
as cold as it gets in AZ) and not a bad time to have warm feelings toward others. 
 

So, I wanted to talk about a divine love. When St. John speaks of love in 1st John, 
he tells us that, “perfect love drives out fear” (1 John 4:18). This is a love that 
comes from God and is divine. During the winter time there is often fear that 
accompanies the cold. There is fear of being alone, of having an empty house…of 
getting caught in the cold. Maybe that’s why we invented Valentine’s Day, to turn 
this cold lonely time around. So, it is a time to focus on a love interest or maybe 
just to flirt. But this divine love is beyond human affection, psychological 
compatibility, mutual attraction, or even deep interpersonal feelings. These, of 
course, have value, but what John is talking about is perfect love. 
 

This love drives out all fear! This love is a love that we are invited to participate in 
by God. He wants us to come home to enjoy an intimacy with Him. Even when 
we are cold and lonely, He is reaching for us with His warm loving arms and 
bidding us come to Him. His arms are our place of refuge from a world that can 
be cruel at times…a world that leaves us alone at times even when we are 
around a lot of people. God wants us to fear not, but come to the place of true 
belonging. This place is not a place made of human hands or concocted by 
human minds but is fashioned by God. It is a place that is secure and safe. 
 

Our God is a God that has come to us in our Lord Jesus Christ. He came to dwell 
with us even when we run from Him. That is His nature. As we are learning as we 
read through the Bible, He came after the Israelites even when they ran from 
Him in the desert and He will come for us even when we have let Him down, 
when we have forgotten Him, or turned our backs on Him. He is a God that has a 
divine-perfect love…for YOU. 
  
 
 

From Pastor Mark 
 

by Roger Hicks, 

 

 

This is interesting: we have 2 bathrooms that are handicapped accessible, that is, 
the men’s restrooms at both ends of the Narthex. Elders whose wives are 
wheelchair-bound suggested they be made “family” accessible, and we will do 
that by converting the old nurse’s office into an ADA-compliant wheelchair-
accessible bathroom.   
 

I’m certain I’ve never used 2 paragraphs in the Jewels to talk about bathrooms 
before, and now that I think about it, will you excuse me for a moment? 
 

There, I’m back, and now thinking again about Ash Wednesday, Feb 14. We will 
have 2 services that day as usual, 4PM and 7PM, with a spaghetti dinner in 
between, a good fellowship way to kick off the Lenten season. We look forward to 
worshipping together as we remember that God’s purpose in coming to this earth 
in the person and work of Jesus was to save us from sin and death and the devil. 
Seems like we just celebrated His birth, and now we get to celebrate our salvation 
in Him. My prayer for you, and for me, is a safe, healthy, worshipful Lenten 
season. See you around church! 
 

Pastor Phill 

 
 
 
 

2 

February 2024 
 

Continued on pg.3 



             
 

   

3 

October 2023 

   

Ash Wednesday Spaghetti Dinner 
by Sharon Kristof, Assimilation  
 

Please join us for our Ash Wednesday Spaghetti Dinner on Wednesday, February 14, 2024  
at 5 PM (after the 4 PM church service) in the Parish Hall.  Dinner includes:  Garden Salad  
with your choice of dressing (Italian or Ranch); Spaghetti with Sauce, Meatballs, and Italian 
 Sausage with Peppers; Garlic Bread; Dessert (Ice Cream/Cookies); and Beverage.  Cost is  
$10 per dinner. 
 

Please complete an Ash Wednesday Spaghetti Dinner Order Form and place it in an  
Envelope with your payment (cash or check payable to Crown of Life Lutheran Church)  
in the Ash Wednesday Dinner Order Box located in the Narthex (during services) or on 
the counter in the Church Office during non-church service hours. Last day to order is 
Sunday, February 11, 2024.  If you have any questions, please call Sharon Kristof at  
623-388-6262 or 708-337-6050. 

 

February 2024 
 

Order Form 
Ash Wednesday Spaghetti Dinner 

Wednesday, February 14, 2024 at 5 PM (after 4 PM church service) in Parish Hall 
 

Dinner includes:  Garden Salad with your choice of Dressing (Italian or Ranch); Spaghetti with Sauce, Meatballs, and Italian 
Sausage with Peppers; Garlic Bread; Dessert (Ice Cream/Cookies); and Beverage. 
 

Select payment method:                                                                                     Cost : $10 per dinner  
 
  _____ Check _____ Cash                 # Attending:  ____________                  Amount enclosed: __________________ 
Please make check payable to: “Crown of Life Lutheran Church” 
 
 
Please Print:  Last Name ___________________ First Name ____________________ Phone #: __________________ 
 
Please place completed Order Form in an envelope with your payment in the Ash Wednesday Dinner Order Box located 
in the Narthex (during services), or on the counter in the Church Office (during non-church service hours). 
 

Last day to order is Sunday, February 11, 2024. 
Questions? Call Sharon Kristof at 623-388-6262 or 708-337-6050 or send email to sekristof@aol.com. 

 

Knowing this, how can we keep this love to ourselves? It is as though we had a feast in a park with every delicious food 
you could think of and there were people walking all around us that were starving. Could we just hide our food, even 
though there was no way we could finish it? These people are hungry, they are searching for anything they could possibly 
eat and we have a feast before us! There is refuge at His table; there is a place out of the cold harsh emptiness of this 
starvation they are walking in. All that is needed is an invitation. 
 

So, during this month of love, let us feed the world! Not only can we be fed, but we have enough for everyone we come 
into contact with here in Sun City West and beyond. Let us feast together on the perfect love that drives out all fears! 
 

In Christ's Love, 
Pastor Mark 
 

 

 
Joining the Church Triumphant 

Crown of Life members who recently were called home to Heaven are: 
 

Byron Blackmore, January 1 

Tami Karcher, January 6 
 

 
We celebrate the victory won for all the faithful dead, but we grieve for our beloved as 

well, knowing that God honors our tears. 
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Women in Mission 
By Darlene Markle 
 

“So if there is any encouragement in Christ, any comfort from love, 

any participation in the Spirit, any affection and sympathy, complete 

my joy by being of the same mind, having the same love, being in full accord and of one mind. Do nothing from selfish 

ambition or conceit, but in humility count others more significant than yourselves. Let each of you look not only to his own 

interests, but also to the interests of others. Have this mind among yourselves, which is yours in Christ Jesus.” - Philippians 

2:1-5 

The Lutheran Women here at Crown of Life continue to be a blessing to each other. Not only do they tackle projects of all 

kinds, they help when they see a need.  Who wouldn’t want to have a friend like that?  

While working on a partial word study of hearts, friends and fellowship, I realized many of the scriptures in Psalms and 

Proverbs talk about friends. Proverbs 17:17 is a favorite of mine, “A friend loves at all times.” Proverbs 4:23 says, “Keep your 

heart with all vigilance, for from it flow the spring of life.” Proverbs 17:22 says, “A joyful heart is good medicine.” Most are 

relevant and some are even funny. Trust is a big part of the relationships we have. Although trusting in others more than God, 

is a big mistake. That's why we meet together for worship and Bible Studies. While the world thinks that Valentine’s Day, is the 

best day to celebrate hearts, love, friendships, we know different. There’s nothing wrong in celebrating the holiday but like 

the hymn, Come Thou Fount of Every Blessing says, “ Here’s my heart, O take and seal it, seal it for Thy courts above.” 

Looking ahead to March we are accepting nominations for two positions on the Executive Board. The positions of Treasurer 

and Secretary need to be filled.  If you have the desire to help in either position, please let me know as we are excited to 

move forward and touch more lives with the love of Jesus.  We are also in the beginning stages of choosing where the Easter 

baskets will be delivered. If you have an idea, please share it with us. 

Next business meeting will be Tuesday, February 13. Our speaker will be Barbara Anderson who with her husband a pastor, 

created a Retreat Ministry. 

 
Men’s Friday Bible Study 

 

Men of Crown of Life are invited to come on the 
first, third, and fifth Fridays of the month for 
conversation, coffee, donuts, and Bible study. 
On Friday, February 2 & February 16 at 9:00 a.m., 
Pastor Mirly will continue the topic on “SUFFERING 
AND RIGHTEOUSNESS.”  This study is based upon a 
quick survey of the Book of Job followed by finding 
Biblical answers to why does God permit you to 
have trials, tribulations, and difficulties in your life.  
A sample of the questions that will be discussed are:  
1) Where is God in your time of pain and suffering?  
2) Why does God permit tragedy(s) to happen?  
3) What are important questions to ask and 
answers He gives when facing adversity/life’s 
challenges? 
 

Each session is from 9:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.  All 
men of the congregation are invited and 
encouraged to attend.  Pastor Mirly also encourages 
you to invite a neighbor, golfing partner and/or 
friend to come with you.   

 



             
 

 

Set Apart to Serve as the Body of Christ in this World 
Christine Escobar, Care Ministry Coordinator 
 

God created us for community, and Christ has called us together in his church to represent him in this 
world.  Christ commanded, love the Lord Your God with all your heart and with all your soul and with 
all your mind and with all your strength.  The second is this:  You shall love your neighbor as yourself.  
There is no other commandment greater than these (Mark 12:29-31). He also 

said: By this my Father is glorified, that you bear much fruit and so prove to be my disciples (John 15:8).   
 
God also knows what brings us joy.  The opportunity to serve our church family in practical ways that express our love and 
concern for each other brings us joy as we serve the Lord and build deeper friendships with our church family.  
 
We invite you to join us for an educational session with Jill Parsons, Director of Assisted Living and Memory Care at Sun 
Health, on Monday, February 19, 2024.  Feel free to invite guests who would benefit from this presentation.   
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Your Resource Library 
As we strive to read the Bible in 1 year, please remember the COL Library has 
many books for reference.  For example:  Section 209 = Atlas of Biblical times; 
Section 220 = Multiple Bibles, many with study notes on each page, Who's 
Who in the Bible books and Commentaries book by book; Section 221 = Old 
Testament insights; Section 225 = New Testament insights; Section 238 = 
many of Martin Luther's life/writings; Section 248 = Life applications.  There 
are also many reference books such as The Bible Almanac, Bible Times, and 
Bible Handbooks in Section 220. 
 

To borrow a book to help with your Bible adventure, please fill in the Check 
Out sheet on top of the smaller bookcase next to the outside wall in the Parish 
Hall.  Please return the books in a timely manner for others to check out, too. 

 

February 2024 
 

Contact any of our team leaders listed below with 

questions or requests and to volunteer with our 

ministry.  
 

(Light) Handyman/Technology Services  

Duane Rawson (Trustees) 928 925 0453  

 

Homebound/Care Center Visits  

Darlene Markle 970 623 9360  

Dee Harries 785 562 6801 

 

Share a Meal Request/Referral  

Marilyn Goodnight 623 444 7551  

 

Stephen Ministry Request/Referral  

Lola Leshney 623 826 9237 

 

Community Resource Referral  

Christine Escobar 623 218 6793  

 

Questions:  

Christine Escobar 623 218 6793 or  

email Care@colchurch.com 

February Altar Flowers 
 

 

February 3/4:  
Dale & Barbara Stoltenow in loving 

memory of Ethel Molitor. 
 

February 17/18 
Gordy & Joyce Rieck in celebration of 

their anniversary. 
 

Fran & Dave Wallin in celebration of 
their 45th anniversary.   

 

If you would like to sign up for flowers, please sign 
the flower book that is in the Narthex, right 

outside the Parish Hall.   

 



             
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Sacrificial Love of Our Father 

by Roger Hicks, 

 

 

Christine Escobar, GriefCare Coordinator 
 

This February 14, we will celebrate, on the same day, Valentine’s Day, a day of celebrating love,  and Ash Wednesday, a day 
to meditate on the suffering Christ endured on our behalf.  Our pastors may ask us to Remember: you are dust, and to dust 
you shall return.  This is a perfect day to reflect on the sacrificial nature of love.  Zig Ziglar says grief is the price you pay for 
loving someone.  The origin of love is God.  Consider the sacrificial love of our Father, For God so loved the world, that he 
gave his only Son, that whoever believes in him should not perish but have eternal life (John 3:16).  
 

Through his love for us and his Father, our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ, came into our world to suffer and die for our sake.  
When Mary and Joseph brought Jesus to Jerusalem to present him to the Lord on the 40th day of his birth, in accordance with 
the Law of Moses, Simeon said to Mary, Behold this child is appointed for the fall and rising of man in Israel and for a sign 
that is opposed (and a sword will pierce through your own soul also) (Luke 2:34-35).   
 

Our LCMS Christian marriage vows incorporate the sacrificial nature of love: I, ___, take you, ___, to be my wedded 
wife/husband, to have and to hold from this day forward, for better, for worse, for richer, for poorer, in sickness and in health 
to love and to cherish, till death us do part, according to  God’s holy will; and I pledge to you my faithfulness (Lutheran Service 
Book, p. 276). 
 

Our Father promises us, One day I will wipe away every tear from your eyes, and I’ll take away all the pain you have 
suffered on this earth (Revelation 21:3-4).   
 

If you are grieving the loss of your spouse and feel overwhelmed, please join us on Tuesday, March 19, from 9:30 a.m. to 
11:30 a.m. for our “Loss of a Spouse Seminar.”   At this encouraging seminar, you will gain insight into the following:  
 

• How to handle overwhelming emotions. • Biblical principles that help you deal with your 

grief. 

• Where to find the strength to go on.  

 

• How to grieve in a healthy way that suits you. 

• What to expect in the days to come.  

 

God does not intend for us to be alone in our grief.  He provides the support we need to heal.  If you would like to draw on 
your Christian family's comfort, strength, and faith while you are in the midst of your grief, please join us on Wednesday 
mornings in the Chapel from 9:30 to 11:30 a.m.  Call Christine Escobar at 623.218.6793 for more information or pick up a 
brochure from the information desk.   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We are putting together our 2024 Church Directory.  If 
you have a new picture you would like to submit for our 
2024 directory please email it to office@colchurch.com 

and include the name(s) of those in the picture or bring it 
into the church office and we can scan it into our system. 

 

All pictures need to be submitted or taken in the church 
office by March 1 for them to make it into the directory. 

 

If you have any questions at all, please contact Holly or 
Cathy in the church office at 623-546-6228. 

 

 
 

February 2024 
 

Thank you to all the people to 
prayed for me and sent cards 
and well wishes during my 
illness. I never thought I would 
be able to feel this good or well 
again. You prayer warriors who 
do this on a regular basis are 

really performing a valuable service. For the record, I 
received a new aortic heart valve and pacemaker, and really 
feel blessed by the Lord again! -Gordy & Joyce Rieck 

 
I want to thank you for all the prayers, meals, and phone 
calls, and for helping Darlene get the Christmas tree down 
off the high shelf. It has been a rough year however being a 
part of this wonderful Church has been a real blessing to us.  
- Wiley McAfee 
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February 
Altar Flowers 

 
 

If you would like to sign up for 
flowers, please sign the flower 

book that is in the Narthex, right 
outside the Parish Hall.  Indicate 
the date you would like to have 

flowers placed on the altar along 
with any preferences.  The cost for 

flowers is $45, which can be 
dropped off in the church office or 

placed in the collection plate, 
labeled ‘Flowers.’  If you have any 
questions, please contact Florella 

Denzin at  
623-670-4320.   

 

February 2024 
 

Crown of Life Prayer Support 
By Kathe Schmidt, Prayer Team 
 

To those who are new to our church family, but also the ones who have been members for a long while, this is a good time to 
talk about prayer.  Prayer is an intrinsic part of worship at Crown of Life.  God, our heavenly Father, likes to hear from us 
whether in loving conversation one-on-one, or in corporate worship when we lift up our voices together in words or songs of 
praise and thanksgiving. 
 

The need to talk to God privately overwhelms us most often when we are away from church as stressful news interrupts our 
day.  We then immediately turn to Him because we need to tell Him our burden.  He reminds us that He already knows, that 
He is in control, and He lovingly offers us His peace and comfort.  Then He guides us to talk to a brother or sister in faith.   
 

Crown of Life is blessed with loving, supportive prayer warriors.  If it’s an urgent family matter, the Pastors are informed who 
provide calm, and bring knowledgeable resources to the conversation.  If it’s another concern or burden involving family, 
friends, or neighbors, those members who are on the prayer network, guide the need to the prayer@colchcurch.com email, 
which causes lots of members to add their petitions to lift up the needy person to the Lord. 
 

For ongoing or new needs, prayer cards are available in the pews.  These messages are received at the church office and 
submitted to the Prayer Team which meets every Monday morning, to bring intercessions to the Lord, with assurance from 
His Word that every plea is heard by God, and He answers each one according to His gracious, perfect will for us, His children.  
These prayer warriors meet on the example of the disciples who gathered faithfully, following Jesus’ resurrection, in prayer 
and breaking of bread, waiting for the promised Holy Spirit. 
 

Crown of Life also makes a monthly Prayer Calendar available, with encouraging scripture passages and words of wisdom 
guided by the Holy Spirit.  Please feel free to ask any questions you may have of Kathe Schmidt at 307-277-3447, or call the 
church office, at 623-546-6228.  God’s blessings to all. 

 

 

 

The Flower Committee abundantly 

thanks everyone for donating the 

beautiful Poinsettias for the sanctuary 

over Christmas and New Year’s. 

I, Florella, especially appreciate my 

committee organizing and then 

delivering to homebound members.  

The Care Committee also helped in the 

delivery.  Fifty plants cheered the 

members and we felt joy in blessing 

their day.   Holly assisted me in this 

Poinsettia project which I truly 

appreciated also. 

We wish Kathe Schmidt and Ellen 

Wolfgang blessings in their other 

ministries and Sheila Meacham and 

Judy Razo healing blessings from 

surgery. 

 
Sign up now for the Barleen’s variety show bus trip on March 7th. 

Details at the information desk. 
 

The next Ladies Out to Lunch will be at the Barrio Queen restaurant 
on February 20th at Wadell and the 303. 



             
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
    
    
    
    
    
    
  
 
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1 Ted and Nancy Lee Barnes 
5 Phil and Sue Finck 
9 Leonard and Shirley Gadeken 
9 Frank and Marlys Lohr 
15 Larry and Sherrie Jessen 
16 Jeffrey and Gail Holmes 
16 Dave and Fran Wallin 
17 Dianne Heisner and James Khami 
 

Ushers 
(4:00) Chris Beck, Linda Beck, Larry Jessen, Lisa Royer Nicholson 
(9:00) Ken Coffman, Bob & Annie Somermeyer, Eddie Mallonen 
Ash Wednesday (4pm): Tom & Lola Leshney, Jan & Al Knutsen 
Ash Wednesday (7pm): Randy & Lorrie Schulz, Chris & Julie Schmidt 
Feb. 21:Tom & Lola Leshney 
Feb. 28: Harold & Linda Rud, Rollie & Linda Mann 

 
GREETERS 
Saturday: Jan Knutsen, Joan Byrd, Karen Jellison 
Wednesday: Mike & Debbie Leisure, Bonette Copelan, Karen Jellison 
 

 
 

1 Phill Robbins 
2 Judy Briddle 
2 Janice Holm 
2 John Holten 
2 Lory Marunde 
2 Phil Moore 
3 Jo McKinney 
4 Gerald Fritz 
4 Cheryl Schalk 
6 Tom Ahrens 
6 CJ Karas 
6 Rollie Mann 
7 Ken Coffman 
8 Marilyn Luksik 
9 Joan Faser 
 

10 Tim Aden 
11 Sharon Tieman 
12 Tom Ore 
12 Pamela Sweet 
12 Kristine Weber 
13 Karyl Brandvold 
13 Fred Treftz 
15 Emil Seaman 
16 Dave Brodzeller 
16 Jane Colrud 
16 B.J. Smith 
17 Janet Blakley 
17 Eric Linblade 
18 Hilde Gebert 
19 Janice Drake 
 
 
 

February Servants 
Senior Pastor         Rev. Phill Robbins 
Associate Pastor   Rev. Mark Airey 
Pastoral Assistants Rev. Vern Ermeling, Rev. Ray Mirly 

 

ELDERS 
(4:00) Eddie Mallonen, Gerry Harpt, Tim Jehn, 

Tim Krueger, Ron Mara, Jeff Holmes 
(9:00) Eddie Mallonen, Bob Gaudinier, Jeff    

         Holmes 
 

TRUSTEES 
(4:00) Joe Jellison       (9:00) Curt Connolly 
 

FLOWERS 
Judy Briddle, Florella Denzin, Vicki Jolin, Sheila 
Mecham, Karen Murphy, Darlene McAfee, Judy 
Razo, Lynda Rud, Denise Trevarrow, Jan 
Tvinnereim 
 

LIVESTREAM 
Feb. 4/14/25: Henry Munzinger 

Feb. 11: Todd Schutt 
Feb. 18: Tom Mertins 
Feb. 21/28: Lisa Safago 
 

SOUND 
Feb. 3/18: Larry Mills 
Feb. 4: Tom Mertins 
Feb. 10/17: Dana Boesen 
Feb. 11/21: Kathy Beilstein 
Feb. 14 (4pm)/28: Cathy Meyer 
Feb. 14 (7pm): Neil White 
Feb 24: Joe Jellison 
Feb. 25: Todd Schutt 
 

SCREENS  
Feb. 3: Mila Boesen 
Feb. 4: Lisa Safago 
Feb. 10/17: Darlene McAfee 
February 11: Tom Mertins 
Feb. 14 (4pm): Kathy Beilstein 
Feb. 14 (7pm): Ken Coffman 
Feb. 18: Todd Schutt 
Feb. 21: Bruce Borchert 
Feb. 24: Deb Christ 
Feb. 25: Neil White 
Feb. 28: Judy Brodzeller 
 

TELLERS 
Duane & Orv Neal, Sheila Mecham, Ellen 
Wolfgang, Dale Johnson, Chuck Blakley  Sub – 
Ken Grover 
 

ALTAR GUILD  
(4:00) Ellen Wolfgang, Rita Grover 
(9:00) Lynne Rose, Holly Browning 

 
 
 

19 Rose Mary Jacobsen-Miller 
19 Evelin Lackey 
19 Chris Schmidt 
19 Gladys Strohschein 
20 Eddie Mallonen 
23 Lynda Rud 
24 Sharon Helling 
24 Marilyn Kloha 
24 Virginia Meyer 
26 Edwin Crabbe 
27 Deb Haar 
27 Vicki Jolin 
28 Lee Ketelsen 
28 Duane Rawson 
29 Neil White 
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February 2024 
 

18 Jim and Jean Bor 
20 Gordy and Joyce Rieck 
24 Dana Boesen and Kathy Shearer 
27 Ed and Candi Hartwig  
27 Raymond and Debra Jung  
27 Dick and Kay Rasmussen 
29 Greg and Karen Weitzel 



             
 

 


